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Beginning of 2022

Blessed Support from Parents
The year 2021 has been a journey filled
with new experiences for parents,
teachers, and children .
From the first footsteps of curiosity to
the creation of close friendships,
the children have come a long way in
their development . As we transit to
2022, we hope the children will grow in
love, grace and understanding .
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Dear Parents, 
We would like to thank you for your kind 

support and understanding in 2021! We look 
forward to a wonderful continued 

partnership with each of you in 2022. 

We are so excited to share with you our new 
and improved Newsletter ɄAlive! with New 
LifeɅ.  ϥn this issue, we share with you the joy 

of School Holidays at our centre despite 
COVID-19 restrictions! 

We look forward to partnering you in 
journeying with your child  in 2022!

Blessings, 
Ms. Marianne Chan
Cluster Supervisor

To parents, we continue to seek your
support and close partnership as we
transit to a whole new year of new
beginnings . We continue to seek a close
partnership with each of you. Here are
some ways you can partner with us:

Step 1: Communicate with us

Step 2: Specific Payment Codes

Step 3: Assessment Books & Work

Å Inform us in advance if your child is not
coming to the centre /taking the school bus.

ÅChildren under SCFAmust provide proof of
absence such as Medical Certificate .

Å If you feel that there are areas for
improvement, please keep us informed .

ÅPlease indicate the correct payment code
specific to your own child when making
payments .

ÅCentre Payment codes are in this format :
<Centre Code><ChildɅsBC No .><Payment Ref>

For example: 
WDLST1234567XJANFEE

ÅTo ensure that your child maximises their
time well at the centre , please ensure that
he/she has 1 assessment per subject at the
centre .

ÅTeachers will inform parents once the
assessment book(s) has been completed .
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NHB Kampong Gelam Virtual Tour
Cultural Learning with a Twist of Baking

The End of Year Holidays started off with a mini adventure around a small little area in
Singapore ɀKampong Gelam. It was a whole new world to the children as most of
them did not know that this area existed . Conducted by the National Heritage Board,
the children were divided into smaller discussion groups via Zoom and given a small -
group tour with some of the tour guides . Each child was given a small booklet to fill up
as they embark on a virtual visitation to places such as the Malay Heritage Centre and
Bussorah Street .

With their own personal devices, the children had many opportunities to interact with
the tour guides as they learnt about the cultural meanings of the names, rituals and
costumes in the Malay culture . They also had fun discussing with the tour guides on
the various topics of buildings and songs. The booklet also contained a small
wordsearch which allowed the children to learn about the different common
ingredients used in the Malay cooking . The virtual tour also had a mini craft session. In
their small groups, the children were taught to fold a Sampan, which means boat in
Malay. With guided steps and reference pictures, the children slowly made their own
boats . It was a bit tricky at the end but with the guidance from each of their fellow
friends, the children all managed to make their very own boat to play with .

At the end of the tour, the children participated in a small baking session. Each of them
learnt to make their very own Steam Pandan cakes! The children were so excited when
they saw their very own creations . Here are some pictures of the tour :

We would like to thank the National Heritage Board and The Little Things for giving the
children another opportunity to learn new knowledge with this interactive tour!

Ans: It waves!

Joke Junction
WhatɅs one way we know the ocean is friendly?
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Balanced Bodies
Morning Exercises to start the Day right

There is no better way than to start our day right with a dose of exercise! With
the current Covid-19 restrictions, we are still unable to bring the children
outdoor play at Vistapark . However, this will not stop us from having a bit of
active play!
The Woodlands centre collaborated with our counterpart from Teck Whye to
join in a volunteer -led exercise programme . Conducted by the volunteers from
Hwa Chong Institution, the exercise programme gave children the opportunity
to learn some new dance moves in the morning . The children danced to various
well -known songs together with their fellow friends from Teck Whye.

Our centre also had the opportunity to partner with ɈBACaresɉfrom Ngee Ann
Polytechnic to conduct two online exercise sessions for the children . The children
were not alone in these session ɀthe volunteers also did the exercises with them
on-screen to motivate the children throughout the exercise session. The
volunteers also conducted a special Christmas -themed exercise session that
enabled the children to do various segments related to Christmas . It was fun and
joy all round!

Escape Room
Thinking Out of the Box!
The holidays also introduced the concept of ɄEscapeRoomɅto the children . Each
task given taught the children the importance of teamwork and communication .
The children had to communicate properly to complete their given set of missions .
The Escape Rooms also gave the children the opportunity to use their creativity to
solve any given puzzle. Puzzles such as Morse codes, blind boxes and directional
questions were certain obstacles the children had to face. With on anotherɅshelp,
everyone managed to solve the puzzles and escaped the rooms!

Parenting Philosophy
ɈChildren are educated by what the grown-up is and not by his talk.ɉ ɀCarl Jung
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Special Spirits ɀP.A.N.D.A. Champs
Showing Love & Accepting Cultural Differences
One of our focus areas in the centre is to mentor the children to have positive
social values in them . This is achieved by our regular P.A.N.D.A. character
building programme . P.A.N.D.A. is an acronym for the 5 key values we focus on
ɀPerseverance,Acts of Love, eNcouragement, Discipline & Accepting Differences.
We had the opportunity to work with BA Cares from Ngee Ann Polytechnic, to
plan a weekly programme about Acts of Love & Accepting Differences . Spread
across 3 sessions, the children learnt about the different languages of love &
the differences between cultural groups in Singapore .

The programme involved a variety of activities ranging from craftwork to
traditional games. Our first lesson introduced the children to the different ways of
showing love through words and actions . The segment also showed a video on
how kindness spreads around the community with every small positive action . As
an activity, each child also created their own Heart Origami to gift to a fellow
classmate or teacher as a form of appreciation .
The second & third lessons enabled the children to understand the different
cultural groups in Singapore . Engaging cultural activities and games such as 5-
stones or Chapteh were played to enable the children to remember the small
aspects of each culture . Overall, the children gained an understanding of
differences in diet, traditions and games across our Singapore cultural groups .

Special Spirits ɀGiving Thanks
Heartware Network 
In collaboration with Heartware Network, a youth -focused organisation , the
children were taught the importance of appreciation towards the community
around them . The virtual sessions started out with a fun ice-breaker before
enabling the children to share their appreciation with the people around them .
The children also created a digital card with the youths . At the end of each
session, the children took turns to read out their cards and present their
thoughts about the blessings around them . They also took turns to make a
physical card for the elderly in their community .

Parenting Philosophy
ɈParents can only give good advice or put them on the right paths, 

but the final forming of a person's character lies in their own hands.ɉ  ɀAnne Frank
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Happy heARTs & Samaritan Souls
wıƦșƟț@ĉŮĥıțĉțaƫŦĉț@ĉŮĥıǺ
A unique workshop provided during 2021ɅsEnd of Year Holidays was the Hula Dance
& Movement Workshop . Working closely North -West CDCthrough WeCareArts Fund,
this workshop was subsidized to enable children to have this rare opportunity to
learn a new cultural dance from Hawaii . This workshop was conducted by Instructor
Namiko from Laniakea Culture.
Broken down into 6 lessons, the children learnt about so many aspects about the
Hawaiian culture . From its cultural roots, languages and even to the symbolism
behind their dance steps, the children were immersed into a whole new world of
cultural understanding . Of course, not forgetting the main element ɀthe dance
steps!

Miss Namiko taught the children 2 different dance sets ɀɄMele KalikimakaɅ& ɄJingleBellsɅ. The
term Mele Kalikimaka refers to ɄMerryChristmasɅin Hawaiian . It was no easy feat! The
children learnt that it took great resilience and discipline to get the steps right while
listening to the tempo of the songs. They also had to move in sync with their fellow friends!
The Hawaiian dance also required the children to bend their knees throughout the songs in
order to pose correctly . Through many trials and errors, the children managed to succeed.
They practiced so well and passed the trials with flying colours !

First Community Project Performance

On 14 December, the children performed their very first Community Project to Carecorner
Senior Activity Centre via Zoom . Each of the children came dressed in a red top to bring in
the festive cheer . Each child also had their very own green Hula skirt & flowers enhance
their performance with the traditional hula costumes . After weeks of caroling & dance
practices, the children performed beautifully for the elderly . They sang a combination of
Christmas songs such as ɄJoyto the WorldɅ,ɄFelizNavidadɅ& ɄSilentNightɅas part of their
performance . Some of the children also shared their well wishes and appreciation to the
elderly as a form of thanksgiving . It was amazing to see the confidence that the children
displayed as they performed as a group for the very first time . Well done to everyone!

Ans: Nacho Cheese!

Joke Junction
What do you call a cheese thatɅs not yours?
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Happy HeARTs with Robots 
Having a Robot Buddy
The week before Christmas brought about a special chance for the Upper Primary to
interact with small robots . Led by robotics learning centr ɀPhoton Education, the
children learnt about the different styles of coding with their friendly robot buddy .
With their own personal devices, the children took turns to code the movements of
their robots with a combination of directional points and coding terminology . The
children worked in pairs to learn about the application and the various ways to code
their robot . On the second and third lessons, the instructor also introduced the
children to the various Artificial Intelligence of the robot which includes detection of
colour , sense, sound and brightness of the room . Another special function of the
robot was the ability to record the childrenɅsvoices. The children had plenty of fun as
they created their own stories .

To challenge the children, the instructor gave each of them a project to complete at the
final lesson. They were tasked to create a storyline using the specific tools given to them
on each of their mats . Each of them had to work individually as they coded their robot
systematically to follow a story route . It was interesting as the children produced
storylines such as a lost dog, a wandering traveller and some had alien involved!

Project -Based Learning
All Thing Big & Small

Throughout the whole holiday, the children learnt about the Creation of Life across
the 7-day process in the BibleɅsbook of Genesis. From the planets to insects, there
was an introduction to their formation to their way of life .
The first segment introduced the children to the different main planets and the
secondary dwarf planets . The children made their very own Planet Ornament as a
reminder . The second segment focused on the different categories of living things
around our community . The children easily recognized the different types of animals
and was able to answer all the questions accurately .
The next segment brought the children into the world of Life cycles of plants . The
concept of Photosynthesis was explained together with a simple diagram activity .
The very last segment brought everything together with a story of insects and
Perseverance. The story highlighted the importance of Integrity and hard work to the
children .

Parenting Philosophy
ɈThe best way to make children good is to make them happy.ɉ ɀOscar Wilde
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